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Here in North America at this time of the year, it is the beginning of what is often called the "Holiday Season". October 31st is celebrated by many as Halloween - although its traditions focus on witchcraft, ghosts and other frightening or evil themes. The stores and homes are decorated with orange pumpkins, monsters and scary pictures; and children dress up in costume to go from house to house asking for candy. It is definitely not a "Christian" festivity! Less than a month after is Thanksgiving Day, celebrating when the first settlers of America (the Pilgrims) gave thanks to God for a good harvest in their new land. Today it is celebrated by family gatherings to enjoy a special meal, and (at least in many Christian homes) thanks are given to God for His blessings given throughout the year.  Of course any Halloween decorations are changed for special Thanksgiving ones such as pilgrim hats and turkeys! But as soon as Thanksgiving Day is over, everything is changed again to prepare for Christmas - just a month later.

Now clearly Christmas IS a Christian holiday - after all, it celebrates the birth of Jesus Christ, our Lord and Savior. Yet, surprisingly, the special decorations found everywhere rarely show a nativity scene or even Jesus! It is much more common to see Christmas trees decorated with lights and gifts, and lots and lots of pictures of snowmen, reindeer, elves and Santa Claus! It is sad that even in some places here in the U.S.A, the local officials do not permit nativity scenes or mention of Jesus in public places!! It is similar at Easter - again, this is the special celebration to remember that Jesus died on the cross but was then resurrected from the dead to show that we also can receive eternal life. Yet the main decorations and focus today seem to be on Easter bunnies, baby chicks and hunting candy! It seems that even in "Christian" countries today many people want to leave Jesus out of the celebrations! How sad that is!

But Jesus, praying to God, said that we are IN this world but we are not OF this world. John 17:15-16 "I’m not asking you to take them out of the world, but to keep them safe from the evil one. They do not belong to this world any more than I do." (NLT). As Christians, especially children, there is often little we can do to change the things we do not like - but we CAN focus on what is truly important. We can choose NOT to participate in visiting the "haunted house" or wear a scary costume at Halloween. We can decorate our home with a nativity scene and send Christmas cards with pictures of Jesus on them. We can celebrate the new life of springtime after the winter and thank Jesus for giving us eternal life - without paying attention to any Easter bunnies! Let YOUR light shine for Jesus this holiday season! 
